
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on 26th May 2020.
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, R Hauxwell, P Blagg, S Fielding, A Henderson, C Radford and B Ayton.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were no members of the public present.

2020/1 Apologies
There were no apologies, Councillor Pressley was having trouble getting into Zoom.
2020/2 Chairman's Report
The Chairman thanked the clerk and councillors and all who helped with the flood and the subsequent lockdown
2020/3 Clerk's Report
The clerk read her previously circulated report.
2020/4 Election of Chairman
Councillor Blagg proposed Councillor Hauxwell, seconded by Councillor MacDonald all other councillors agreed.  
2020/5 Election of Vice -Chairman
Councillor proposed Councillor Ayton, seconded by Councillor Blagg this was unanimously agreed.
2020/6 Reports from Community Groups
Councillor Blagg reported that the carnival has been suspended this year and if the situation allows there will be a simple fun day.  The fireworks at the moment could still go ahead as planned although this is out of our control.
2020/7 District/County Councillor Reports
Councillor Fielding reported that these are challenging times and some things have been done well.  The District Council, County and BCVS have been getting help out.  The District Council has worked ensuring grants for businesses have been distributed.  Virtual meetings have now become the norm.
2020/8 Financial Overview
The Accounts had been circulated to councillors, the first precept payment has been received.
2020/9 To agree the delegation of authority
Councillor MacDonald proposed the Chairman and Clerk have delegation of authority, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed.

The meeting closed at 7.15pm.

Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th May 2020 immediately following the Virtual Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors S MacDonald, B Ayton, P Blagg, G Robinson, S Fielding, C Radford and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
37/20 Apologies for absence
There were no apologies.
38/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in Planning.
39/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th March.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th March, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

40/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy on Council /Co-option– The application form received from Peter Hayward has been circulated.  Councillor Henderson proposed we co-opt Peter onto the council, seconded by Councillor MacDonald and unanimously agreed.  Peter Hayward joined in the meeting and said he was looking forward to working with the council, the clerk will email the forms for completion.
b) Handyman – Councillor MacDonald reported that we had asked the County Association for advice on this and they replied saying there is no reason why he cannot work.  Councillor MacDonald suggested that  we should say 15th June.  Councillor Blagg suggested we ask him if he is happy to come back and if he wants some masks, the emptying of bins will be discussed.  Councillor MacDonald offered to contact him to see what his intentions are, stressing social distancing, offering him masks and she will then send an email to councillors and Councillor Henderson will put the return date on Facebook, this was agreed.
The bins are due an overhaul as some have been decommissioned.  It has been reported that the shopkeeper is giving him sacks to be put in our dustbins, Councillor MacDonald will also discuss these with him.
c) Replacement of Damaged Planters and Planting of Tubs – One has gone missing and one has been run over however it was agreed that now is not the time to get them replaced.  Councillor Robinson suggested this also be discussed with the handyman.  Some suggestions were made for the tubs which will be looked at in the future.  It was thought we would struggle for plants this year, the Chairman suggested we could say to people that for this year only they could put something in the tubs if they want to
d) Litter Bins – Damaged litter bin Church Junction – the litter bin on the post has been run over.  Councillor MacDonald did look at it and reported that the post is concreted into the floor and will need removing and will need digging up.  Councillor Fielding will take a photo and pass it on to the County Council.
e) Broken Public Footpath sign – Shireoaks Road – The finger sign for the public footpath to Worksop was reported as having fallen down as it has rotted at the base, Councillor Fielding will report this to the Public Footpaths Officer at the County Council.

41/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/00434/FUL  Erect Basement and Ground Floor Rear Extension with Associated Internal Alterations and External Flue to Rear Elevation, Carry Out Alterations to Front Elevation and Erect 1.2m High Front Boundary Fence- 2 Shireoaks Row, Shireoaks – A communication received today had been circulated to councillors.  After discussion councillors agreed they have no objection subject to near residents being notified and given the opportunity to comment and asked planners to bear in mind that this is in a conservation area and therefore this has a bearing on the application.	
20/00256/HSE -Erect Single Storey Rear Extension with Single Storey Link Extension to One Side and Erect Wall to Other Side to Create an Internal Open Courtyard, Lindos Shireoaks Road Shireoaks – councillors raised no objections.
20/00320/FUL Erect Detached Garage and Extensions to Retained Wood End Farm House and Replace One Dwelling with 2 Dwellings for Plot 68 Wood End Farm and Land Coach Road – councillors raised no objections.
20/00480/HSE Proposal: Erect Front First Floor Balcony, Following Removal of Mono Pitched Roof The Willows 38 Moses View Shireoaks Worksop – councillors raised no objections
19/01642/FUL Land South of Woodend Farm, East of Shireoaks Common, West of A57, Shireoaks. Erect 27 Dwellings – Virtual Planning Meeting 27th May – the date has changed to 1st June.  Councillor Henderson will join the virtual meeting.

b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
		42/20 Finance

	Balanced to statements as at 31.04.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£11,951.98

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£18,562.87

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	11000

	
	
	
	
	
	

	

	
	
	
	
	£11,000.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£491.00

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£75.80

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	£311.10

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£420.00

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	£30.00

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	£143.88

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,471.78

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,471.78

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£10,480.20

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£17,091.09

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£14,826.77



	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	b) Audit –.  The final accounts have been circulated to all councillors, Councillor Blagg proposed they 
be accepted and signed then sent for audit, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed.


	42/20 Reports from County and District Councillors

	


43/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley had sent a report which was read by Councillor MacDonald.

John Krawczyk the Planning Officer has sent Two Letters to the owner of the Cricket Ground but he has not received any reply, John has agreed to send another Letter.

The new Enforcement Officer had to leave the Council due to illness but they are hoping to appoint another Officer as soon as possible.
:
The District Council along with BCVS and Notts County Council are working together during the Coronavirus Pandemic to look after the Residents in Bassetlaw they can be contacted on 01909 533533 if you need any help or contact your Local Councillors.

County Councillor Fielding has also been directing people to the helpline.  She reported that residents with the shielding letter have been getting support.  Virtual meetings have been a steep learning curve.

Councillor Robinson reported that the wall in the churchyard needs repointing.  
Councillor MacDonald was thanked for her time as Chairman and Councillor Hauxwell was wished well in her new role.
44/20	Dates of next meetings Tuesday 16th June and 21st July
The meeting closed at 8.45pm.

